

IT'S SHOWTIME!

Yep, The big day is almost here, just a couple of weeks away!!

As I am writing this, we have 216 registrations, with 24 remaining spots.

Volunteers are still needed for these duties:

<u>Judging</u>, 9:30am-12:00pm, we've had two cancellations due to other commitments. So at least two more judges are required. Never judged before? Not a problem, you'll be paired with someone with experience. Car registered for show? Not a problem, you will judge another class. There will be a judge's meeting at 9:30 am the day of the show.

Registration, Four more volunteers needed 7am-10am

Material pickup, Members with pickup trucks are needed to pick up:

<u>Tables</u> from <u>The Worship Place</u> Friday evening, store overnight, bring to the show at 6am Saturday morning, return to The Worship Place after the show

<u>Chairs</u> from <u>San Gabriel Presbyterian Church</u> Friday evening, store overnight, bring to the show at 6am Saturday morning, return to San Gabriel after the show.

<u>Material</u> from club storage locker, pick up Friday evening and bring to the show that evening, return material to storage after the show.

All members should report to the show at 6am the morning of the show to help set up!!



In other news!

We have 126 paid members as of April 1.

2 new members for April:

Bob Shepherd, 1941 Ford Pickup Will Williams, 2018 Lamborghini Aventador

The April meeting had 30+ in attendance, our best crowd yet...so where are the other 94 members? Larry Delange won the raffle prize, a scale die-cast 327 Chevy fuel Rochester fuel injection engine that was donated by Kent Didriksen.





Events since last meeting:

<u>Saturday, April 1</u>, Stephanie Nichols Classic Car Appreciation Cruise-in at GHS Athletic Complex. I did not get a car total but it was a great turnout.











<u>Saturday, April 15</u>, Cruise to private collection in Hutto. Thanks to member Gene Flowers for arranging this. Approx 20 members & guests cruised to Hutto for a few of a great collection of some fantastic vehicles. The collection includes 23 vehicles in all. Thanks Gene!











Upcoming Events

Friday-Saturday, April 21-22, Lonestar Roundup. Travis County Expo Center

<u>Saturday, April 29</u>, Red Poppy Fest car show, downtown Georgetown. Several members attending GTACC providing judges.

Saturday, May 6, GTACC 16th Annual Charity Car Show and Benefit. ALL HANDS-ON DECK!!!

Pending Events:

We've received an invitation from Rolling Rivers Assisted Living in Round Rock for a Cruise in. We did this last year with 9 or 10 cars and had a great response. The event would be on a Friday in late May or June. Anyone interested?

July 4, I was approached Saturday by a member of the local Sertoma Club that holds the annual July 4 celebration at San Gabriel Park. They've expressed an interest of having GTACC provide classic vehicles for display during the event. We did this several years ago & it was a good time. More details to follow.

See you all on May 6, bright and early!

If you have not volunteered already, please do so! We need your help!